
 Carolyn Stanford Taylor, State Superintendent 

 

PO Box 7841, Madison, WI  53707-7841    125 South Webster Street, Madison, WI  53703 
(608) 266-3390    (800) 441-4563 toll free    dpi.wi.gov 

June 11, 2021 
 
Edward Blazel 
Wisconsin Assembly Chief Clerk 
17 West Main Street 
Room 401 
Madison, WI 53703 
 
Kay Inabnet 
Wisconsin Assembly Records Clerk 
17 West Main Street 
Room 401 
Madison, WI 53703 
 
Dear Assembly Chief Clerk’s Office: 
 
On March 29, 2021, the Department of Public Instruction (DPI) submitted CR 21-008, relating to 
expanding virtual summer and interim session courses, to the chief clerks of the legislature. Since 
then, the DPI has identified a germane modification to CR 21-008 as a result of conversations with 
the Legislature. The germane modification is a revision to the newly created s. PI 17.03 (2) (e) to 
limit the applicability of the proposed rule change to pupils in grades 9 through 12. 
 
Accordingly, this letter serves as both notice of the DPI recalling CR 21-008 from the chief clerk of 
each house of the legislature and as a resubmission of CR 21-008 with the germane modification, 
pursuant to s. 227.19 (4) (b) 4., Stats., as laid out below. 
 

PI 17.03 (2) (e) Online classes offered by a school district to pupils in grades 9 through 12 
residing in the school district or attending the school district under s. 118.51, Stats., if 
taught by a teacher licensed by the department or authorized to teach under s. 118.19 (1b) 
or (1c), Stats. 

 
Please contact Carl Bryan at Carl.Bryan@dpi.wi.gov if you have any questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jennifer Kammerud 
Senior Policy Advisor 
 
 
cc:  Legislative Reference Bureau 

Legislative Council Rules Clearinghouse 

mailto:Carl.Bryan@dpi.wi.gov
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June 11, 2021 
 
Michael Queensland 
Wisconsin Senate Chief Clerk 
Room B20 Southeast 
State Capitol 
P.O. Box 7882 
Madison, WI 53707 
 
Jeffrey Beighley 
Wisconsin Senate Staff Clerk 
Room B20 Southeast 
State Capitol 
P.O. Box 7882 
Madison, WI 53707 
 
Dear Senate Chief Clerk’s Office: 
 
On March 29, 2021, the Department of Public Instruction (DPI) submitted CR 21-008, relating to 
expanding virtual summer and interim session courses, to the chief clerks of the legislature. Since 
then, the DPI has identified a germane modification to CR 21-008 as a result of conversations with 
the Legislature. The germane modification is a revision to the newly created s. PI 17.03 (2) (e) to 
limit the applicability of the proposed rule change to pupils in grades 9 through 12. 
 
Accordingly, this letter serves as both notice of the DPI recalling CR 21-008 from the chief clerk of 
each house of the legislature and as a resubmission of CR 21-008 with the germane modification, 
pursuant to s. 227.19 (4) (b) 4., Stats., as laid out below. 
 

PI 17.03 (2) (e) Online classes offered by a school district to pupils in grades 9 through 12 
residing in the school district or attending the school district under s. 118.51, Stats., if 
taught by a teacher licensed by the department or authorized to teach under s. 118.19 (1b) 
or (1c), Stats. 

 
Please contact Carl Bryan at Carl.Bryan@dpi.wi.gov if you have any questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Jennifer Kammerud 
Senior Policy Advisor 
 
 
cc: Legislative Reference Bureau 

Legislative Council Rules Clearinghouse 

mailto:Carl.Bryan@dpi.wi.gov

	Letter to Assembly Chief Clerk - CR 21-008 modifications

